Three Boys

TE 846

Lial Miller

14 February 2010

In art class, there is little chance to help with reading. I assign art history lessons, but I am met with a chorus of, “This isn’t English class” and the students do not pour themselves into their work as they should. I constantly remind them that they are supposed to try their best (classroom rule number three), to no avail; it is reading and writing, something they have to do elsewhere. This gave me little choice, or opportunity, to see how well my students performed in the literacy arena. During the fall of 2009, I had an opportunity to get out of the art room and see the other side and how much help it needs.
While taking a class here at MSU, I had to “choose” two students to help tutor in their reading skills. I asked permission to help at one of my former buildings and the principal assigned me to two children. One, a second grade girl, refused to work and, after three weeks, I had to dismiss her in order to save myself from falling too far behind in the class. The other student, a fourth grade boy and the first girl’s replacement, a second grade boy, were delighted to receive help and gave me everything they could offer in their attempts to get better with their reading skills. Over the next 15 weeks, I visited my two charges twice a week and they improved their reading levels by one full level, according to the school’s choice of reading assessment tools – The DRA.

 

The hardest part for me was following along with my college portion of the tutoring. I had developed a great rapport with the two boys and they performed my requested tasks without question. It was I that failed to understand all that they needed, but we continued to read together and develop strategies that would help them. My comprehension skills reeked of failures, but those two boys kept getting more fluent every time we got together. When we came to the end of our sessions, the second grade boy started to cry because he liked the extra attention and the fact that he was catching up to his classmates.

 

Now, I am teaching art and computers and I can use the lessons I learned from those two boys with my students. I watch over the shoulders of the most suspect children and offer some of the same strategies that helped in the past. I know it isn’t much, but every time I help a student, it is a step in the right direction; for them and me.
